CITY COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

November 6, 2014


	The City Council met at 5:00 p.m. in regular session with Mayor Larsen presiding.  Council present:  Hullinger, Humann, Frahm, Kreeger, Shepherd.
	Guests in attendance:  Izetta Dierking, Ron Hamilton, Jeremy Middents, and Justen Tooley.
	City staff in attendance:  Wayne Rush, Jim Blum, and Terri Abel.  
	Motion by Humann, seconded by Hullinger to approve the agenda.  Ayes:  Frahm, Hullinger, Kreeger, Humann, Shepherd.  Carried.
	Mayor Larsen opened the public hearing to receive comments and input on a proposed Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application to the CDBG Housing Fund.
	Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Humann to approve the preceding month’s minutes and Library minutes.  Ayes:  Shepherd, Humann, Kreeger, Hullinger, Frahm.  Carried.
	Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Frahm to approve the Treasurer’s and Clerk’s reports.  Ayes:  Hullinger, Kreeger, Shepherd, Frahm, Humann.  Carried.
	Mayor Larsen requested any written or oral comments regarding a proposed Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application for Housing Rehabilitation.  The Mayor announced that this was the time and place specified for taking action on the proposal to submit an application to the Community Development Block Grant – Housing Program.  Those in attendance were given the opportunity to comment and ask questions during the public hearing portion of the meeting.
Jeremy Middents, of the Southwest Iowa Planning Council (SWIPCO), was present at the Council meeting to discuss the planned submission of a CDBG application on behalf of a Walnut Housing Rehabilitation Program.  
Middents provided those in attendance with an overview of the program.  The City of Walnut had identified a need to continue the housing rehabilitation program and rehabilitate deteriorating housing units.  The City intends to apply for a Community Development Block Grant to complete a housing rehabilitation program. 
The CDBG application will be made on or before December 8, 2014.  The City is applying for a $218,000 CDBG grant and the City of Walnut will provide the local match of $25,000.  It is the intent of the City to rehabilitate six owner-occupied low-moderate income housing units.    
100% of project beneficiaries will be low-moderate income.  The project target area includes the central square of the City including North Street to the north, Country Street to the east, Pearl Street to the south, and Kennedy Street and Oak Street to the west.  Jeremy noted that most of the older housing units are located within the designated target area; the target area could be adjusted based on the location of the housing units for which pre-applications are submitted.  No persons will be displaced by the proposed activities.  Any acquisition of land will occur in accordance with the provisions of the Uniform Acquisition and Relocation Act.  The proposed project will bring low-moderate income, owner-occupied housing units in the target area up to Iowa Minimum Housing Rehabilitation Standards. 
Middents reported that at the time of the Council meeting, fourteen pre-applications for the program had been received, which showed a great deal of interest from the residents of Walnut.  Should the City receive CDBG funding, any interested residents would be required to complete a full application in order to be considered for inclusion in the program.  All applicants would go through a full verification process before final selection.  
There were no written or oral comments received either prior to or during the Council meeting.
Mayor Larsen closed the public hearing at 5:15 p.m.
	Motion by Frahm, seconded by Hullinger to adopt Resolution 14-11-01, A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AND DIRECTING THE MAYOR TO MAKE AN APPLICATION TO THE CDBG HOUSING FUND PROGRAM FOR ASSISTANCE TO A HOUSING REHABILITATION PROGRAM.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Shepherd, Humann, Hullinger, Frahm.  Carried.
	The Council members were provided with a draft City of Walnut CDBG Owner Occupied Rehabilitation Program Administrative Plan for their review.  Middents explained that the City’s application would be more competitive in the grant process if the Council were to approve the plan prior to any actual announcement of funding.  The Administrative Plan, which is largely governed by State and Federal regulations, includes details regarding the verification process, inspection of homes, specifications, the bid process for local contractors, and details regarding a five-year forgivable loan.  The Plan explains that the homeowner is given the opportunity to approve completed work before payments are made, as are the inspector and the contractor.    
	Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Humann to approve the City of Walnut CDBG Owner Occupied Rehabilitation Program Administrative Plan.  Ayes:  Frahm, Kreeger, Hullinger, Humann, Shepherd.  Carried.
	On a final note, Jeremy explained that the City will need to go through a procurement process for Owner Occupied Housing Rehabilitation Technical Services.  He stated that SWIPCO will submit a proposal for Technical Services.  Staff will also be sending out a request for proposal to other agencies that also provide the same service.  Review of proposals for Owner Occupied Housing Rehabilitation Technical Services is to appear on the agenda for the next regular City Council meeting.  
	SWIPCO staff have completed the drive-by housing survey, and they are in the process of completing the LMI telephone survey.  Local residents were urged to answer the survey questions when they are telephoned.  
	Middents stated that it would be beneficial if other agencies would be willing to contribute to a local match, even if the match were to be $100.00 per home or a nominal flat fee, for example.  Such an additional local match would help to strengthen the application.  Any interested agency could provide a letter of support, which would supplement the actual grant application.
The City Council considered the approval of an annual fee of $510.00 for membership in SWIPCO.  The membership dues are based on population.
Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Humann to approve membership in SWIPCO.  Ayes:  Shepherd, Humann, Hullinger, Frahm, Kreeger.  Carried.
Ron Hamilton, of Hamilton Financial Services (HFS), was present to discuss health insurance issues.  He provided the Council members with information regarding the employees’ health insurance coverage, which renews in December of 2014.  Ron Hamilton, the City’s agent, had quoted the insurance package with Wellmark, CoOportunity, and United Healthcare.  There were a few differences in each package; however, all of the packages were similar to the City’s current health insurance package, which is no longer being offered by Wellmark.  The City’s current insurance carrier is Wellmark; the current premium is $6,172.71 per month.  The renewal premium from Wellmark amounted to $4,216.62 per month, which is a savings of $1,956.09 per month or $23,473.08 per year over the current premium.  CoOportunity quoted a premium of $4,305.07 per month, and United Healthcare quoted a monthly premium of $4,508.06.  
The Wellmark plan, CompleteBlue 2000 B Silver, includes a single deductible of $2,000.00 and a family deductible of $4,000.00 with 30% coinsurance.  The out of pocket maximum amounted to $6,250.00 for a single and $12,500.00 per family.  A physician visit for primary care is $40.00; non-primary care is $80.00.  Both inpatient and outpatient hospital services and emergency room services included a 30% coinsurance after deductible.  Prescription drugs would be covered with no deductible at $5.00 for Tier 1 drugs, $35.00 for Tier 2 drugs, $70.00 for Tier 3 drugs, and 50% for Tier 4 drugs.  Hamilton reiterated that the Wellmark plan is comparable to the City’s current health insurance plan with Wellmark.  
Hamilton reported that there was no change in the premium for dental coverage, Life, Accidental Death and Dismemberment, Short Term Disability, and Dependent Life benefits.  He noted that the premium for these benefits has not changed since 2010.  
Ron stated that he had obtained premium costs for two plans offered through Wellmark for individual coverage instead of group coverage.  The premiums for both individual plans were higher than the group plan offered by Wellmark.  He felt that there will be more control over group rates than over individual rates.  
Hamilton stated that the Wellmark plan would be in full compliance with the Affordable Care Act and all State and Federal government regulations.  
After reviewing the details of the plan, Hamilton recommended that the City provide group health insurance coverage to the City employees with the Wellmark CompleteBlue 2000 B Silver plan.  
Ron explained that the City’s group is partially self-funded through Employee Benefit Systems, which is the City’s third party administration service.  The plan features include a calendar year deductible of $750.00 per person and $1,500.00 per family with out-of-pocket calendar year maximums of $1,500.00 per person and $3,000.00 per family.  The plan is actually cost sharing between the employees and the City, with the employees taking a higher deductible increasing their out-of-pocket expenses, with some of the City’s premium savings reimbursing the employees for some of their increased expense.  The City’s current EBS account balance is approximately $27,000.00, which is actually a City asset.     
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Hullinger to purchase employee health insurance from Wellmark Blue Cross Blue Shield, providing coverage according to the CompleteBlue 2000 B Silver Plan.  Ayes:  Frahm, Shepherd, Hullinger, Humann, Kreeger.  Carried.
	Fire Chief Justen Tooley was present at the Council meeting to discuss fire-related issues.  He reported that three firemen will be traveling to North Carolina in mid-November to drive the new quick attack back to Walnut.  The City will save $1,800.00 by picking up and delivering the truck.  The Council members requested that the firemen take photos of the new truck, which will be shared on Facebook and on the City’s webpage.  Justen announced that a Fire Board meeting will be held on Monday, November 10th at the Walnut Fire Station to discuss the financing of the truck.  The townships and the City will be sharing in the cost of the vehicle; the meeting will keep the townships comprised of all of the details regarding the truck.  Abel reported that she will be writing a check for $155,710.00, the firemen will take the check with them to North Carolina.  $62,000.00, which is the City’s share of the quick attack, will be paid from the Fire Equipment Fund.  The remaining $93,710.00 will be paid from the Fire Department Bequeath Fund, with the townships to reimburse that fund over a period of four years. 
Tooley reported that the warning sirens are still not programmed correctly, particularly the time sirens that sound at 7:00 a.m., noon, and 6:00 p.m.  The siren contractor has been contacted to address the problem.
	Relative to discussion of the purchase of the Wheatley property, Abel reported that the only remaining hurdles in the actual purchase of the property are the completion of a property survey and completion of the title insurance process.  Should the process be completed before the next regular City Council meeting, Abel was given permission to write the check to purchase the property.  
	Regarding discussion of a possible Streetscape Enhancement Project, Abel reported that she had completed a grant application to the CITIES fund on behalf of the project.  She has also been working with MAPA on a grant application to the State’s Downtown Revitalization Grant Fund.  As part of that grant application, letters of soft commitment have been prepared and are being collected from the affected property owners.  
	The Council members had previously approved the continuation of a Residential Sidewalk Program, not to exceed a cost of $5,000.00 per fiscal year.  The program is on a first-come first-served basis.  After the completed sidewalk has been inspected by the City Superintendent, the City will reimburse property owners for sidewalk replacement at $5.00 per running foot.
Motion by Humann, seconded by Hullinger to approve the City’s financial participation in replacing 58 feet of residential sidewalk at property owned by Gary and Linda Harris at 311 Atlantic Street.  Ayes:  Humann, Hullinger, Kreeger, Frahm, Shepherd.  Carried.
During the course of the discussion, Blum noted that the City will pay for approximately twenty feet of sidewalk in the City right-of-way adjoining the Harris property in order to make the intersection handicapped accessible.  
Mayor Larsen expressed a desire to offer a possible curb and gutter project with City financial participation, similar to the residential sidewalk program.
Relative to the annual evaluation of the City employees, the Council members were provided with a breakdown of the wages of the full-time City employees as well as Shannon Wood, who works part-time in City Hall.  They were also provided with completed pre-performance worksheets and blank performance appraisal report forms for the same employees.  Mayor Larsen requested that Blum complete an evaluation of Wayne Rush and that Abel complete an evaluation of Shannon Wood.  Larsen stated that he would complete evaluations for Blum and Abel.  The Mayor said that the City Council members should feel free to evaluate the employees.  Should any of the Council members want their comments or observations included in the evaluations, their comments should be delivered to the Mayor prior to the next City Council meeting, so that he can incorporate the Council’s comments into the employee reviews.  The evaluation of the employees and salary discussion will be held during the December meeting.
Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Frahm to record the second reading and waive the third reading of Ordinance No. 142, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALNUT, IOWA, BY ADDING PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO VAPOR PRODUCTS AND ALTERNATIVE NICOTINE PRODUCTS.  Ayes:  Shepherd, Kreeger, Frahm, Hullinger, Humann.  Carried.
Shepherd questioned the intent of draft Ordinance No. 143 concerning off-road utility vehicles.  It was clarified that the draft ordinance redefined what constitutes an off-road utility vehicle; the draft ordinance did not change any existing City regulations pertaining to the operation of such vehicles.  
	Motion by Humann, seconded by Kreeger to record the second reading and waive the third reading of Ordinance No. 143, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALNUT, IOWA, BY AMENDING PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO OFF-ROAD UTILITY VEHICLES.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Frahm, Hullinger, Humann, Shepherd.  Carried.	
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Hullinger to record the second reading and waive the third reading of Ordinance No. 144, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALNUT, IOWA, BY AMENDING PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO SOLID WASTE.  Ayes:  Shepherd, Hullinger, Kreeger, Humann, Frahm.  Carried.
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Humann to record the second reading and waive the third reading of Ordinance No. 145, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALNUT, IOWA, BY AMENDING PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO VACANCIES IN AN ELECTED OFFICE AND CITY ELECTIONS.  Ayes:  Hullinger, Kreeger, Humann, Frahm, Shepherd.  Carried.
	Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Shepherd to record the second reading and waive the third reading of Ordinance No. 146, AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF WALNUT, IOWA, BY AMENDING PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO PERSONS UNDER LEGAL AGE/SOCIAL HOSTS.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Humann, Frahm, Shepherd, Hullinger.  Carried.
New Urban Renewal Area reporting requirements went into effect beginning July 1, 2012 requiring that all cities with active Urban Renewal Areas provide specified information concerning active Urban Renewal Areas and any associated Tax Increment Financing Districts.  The initial report from the local governments was due December 1, 2012, with annual reports due each December 1 thereafter.  The Council members were provided with the report for FY 13-14.  
Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Hullinger to approve the Annual Urban Renewal Report for FY 2013-2014.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Shepherd, Frahm, Hullinger, Humann.  Carried.
The following three resolutions transferring funds were detailed in the budget for 
FY 14-15.  The first resolution would transfer funds to save for the eventual acquisition of fire equipment.  The second resolution would transfer funds to save for the eventual acquisition of a replacement ambulance.  The third resolution would transfer funds for the acquisition of City equipment.  
Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Hullinger to adopt Resolution 14-11-02, A RESOLUTION TRANSFERRING $10,000.00 FROM THE CITY’S GENERAL FUND INTO THE FIRE DEPARTMENT FIRE EQUIPMENT TRUST FUND.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Shepherd, Frahm, Hullinger, Humann.  Carried.
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Humann to adopt Resolution 14-11-03, A RESOLUTION TRANSFERRING $15,000.00 FROM THE CITY’S GENERAL FUND INTO THE FIRE DEPARTMENT AMBULANCE TRUST FUND.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Hullinger, Humann, Frahm, Shepherd.  Carried.
Motion by Humann, seconded by Hullinger to adopt Resolution 14-11-04, A RESOLUTION TRANSFERRING $10,000.00 FROM THE CITY’S GENERAL FUND INTO THE CITY EQUIPMENT FUND.  Ayes:  Frahm, Shepherd, Kreeger, Hullinger, Humann.  Carried.
The next resolution would transfer funds from the Local Option Capital Improvements Fund into the Water Fund equivalent to the amount of water that was used during the summer of 2014 to operation the splash pad.
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Kreeger to adopt Resolution 14-11-05, A RESOLUTION TRANSFERRING $11,639.90 FROM THE LOCAL OPTION CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS FUND INTO THE WATER FUND.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Shepherd, Humann, Hullinger, Frahm.  Carried.
	Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Frahm to adopt Resolution 14-11-06, A RESOLUTION CLOSING THE SPLASH PAD PROJECT FUND BY TRANSFERRING REMAINING FUNDS FROM THE SPLASH PAD PROJECT FUND INTO THE GENERAL FUND.  Ayes:  Frahm, Shepherd, Hullinger, Humann, Kreeger.  Carried.
	Relative to discussion of City maintenance, Blum reported that there is a broken sewer main near the yard waste site; the line is the main sewer main that extends to the lagoons.  He hired a contractor to jet and camera the line in order to determine the integrity of the sewer main near the hole.  The rest of the main looks good.  Near the break, there is a twenty-foot section of pipe that is cracked and broken and in need of replacement.  Jim had obtained two bids to perform the work; McCarthy Trenching of Avoca and Spray Com Utilities of Knob Noster, Missouri.  Spray Com Utilities is the company that replaced the manhole in front of the fire station last fall, and the company is coming soon to work on a Pleasant Street manhole.  Jim stated that he had obtained a bid from Spray Com only because the company was going to be in the area.  Blum also commented that he likes to hire local contractors whenever possible because they are the people that the City deals with daily.  McCarthy Trenching bid $7,000.00 to complete the project, and Spray Com Utilities submitted a bid in the amount of $5,400.00.  Blum explained that there is approximately twenty feet of pipe that is bad; however, he would also like to eliminate a manhole that is located near the yard waste site.  Consequently, it will be necessary to replace sixty feet of sewer main while eliminating the manhole.  
	Blum reported that there is another suspect section of sewer main that should be replaced sometime in the future.  The section was difficult to camera in an area where cast iron sewer main connects to clay sewer main that has settled and become offset through the years.  
	Jim reported that Spray Com Utilities will arrive within the month to rehab a manhole on Pleasant Street.   
	Blum stated that the street light fixture at the southwest corner of the Business District was recently damaged by a truck.  A replacement street light pole and fixture has been ordered; the bill was sent to the trucking company.
	Jim announced that Cahoy Pump Service will camera well #1 within the month.
	Blum had received two bids to replace the furnace in the City’s blue shop building.  Affordable Heating & Air of Walnut had submitted a quote in the amount of $1,200.00 to tear out the existing furnace and install a Heil 80% 90,000btu furnace.  Feekes & Son of Avoca had submitted a quote in the amount of $1,197.00 to install a Goodman 100,000btu 80% efficient gas furnace.  The quote included the installation of the furnace with gas line, 110 volt wiring, plenum adapter, replacing 8" run with 10" run to the southeast, reusing the filter rack, and labor.  Even though there was only $3.00 difference in the quotes, there was 10,000btu difference in the furnaces, and Feekes would increase the size of the plenum and ductwork.  The thermostat in the blue building is typically set between 50° and 55° when the men are working in the building, colder when they are not.  Blum again stated that he would prefer to shop locally; however, he recommended the proposal that was submitted by Feekes & Son because of the larger furnace and the additional work.  It was the consensus of the Council members to accept the bid that was submitted by Feekes & Son, Inc. of Avoca. 
	Jim reported that the City men have been busy hanging Christmas lights.  Butch Popp has donated the Christmas tree for the intersection of the Business District.  
	On a final note, the City men are planning to replace the lid on a manhole that is located on North Street.
Motion by Shepherd, seconded by Humann to accept the proposal in the amount of $5,400.00 submitted by Spray Com Utilities Inc., of Knob Noster, Missouri, to replace 15" pipe at the lagoon.  Ayes:  Kreeger, Shepherd, Humann, Hullinger.  Nays:  Frahm.  Carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Regarding Mayor items or announcements, Mayor Larsen urged residents to remove fallen leaves from their property, with consideration of disposing of the leaves at the City’s yard waste site.
Because the regular January Council meeting date would occur on January 1, which is a holiday, it was the consensus of the City Council to reschedule the meeting for 5:00 p.m. on Thursday, January 8, 2015.
Relative to Council items and announcements, Humann commented that there seems to be a large number of dogs running at large throughout the community.  The City will report the problem to Pottawattamie County Animal Control, requesting increased patrol time. 
There were no public items or announcements.   
Motion by Hullinger, seconded by Shepherd to pay the following bills and issue warrants for the same.  Ayes:  Frahm, Shepherd, Humann, Kreeger, Hullinger.  Carried.
#20325  Prolawn Tree Care, LLC, removal of two trees on Atlantic Street	1,555.00
#20326  Terri Abel, wages	1,143.24
#20327  Marye Bierbaum, intern wages	116.17
#20328  James Blum, wages	1,114.52
#20329  Wayne Rush, wages	923.56
#20330  Shannon Wood, wages	400.77
#20331  City of Walnut, water deposit applied to account	50.00
#20332  Titan Machinery Omaha, tractor repair	623.26
#20333  Terri Abel, wages	1,143.24
#20334  Marye Bierbaum, intern wages	116.17
#20335  James Blum, wages	1,114.52
#20336  Wayne Rush, wages	923.56
#20337  Shannon Wood, wages	390.09
#20338  Bohlmann & Sons Sanitation, October hauling	3,549.50
#20339  Wellmark Blue Cross Blue Shield, employee insurance	5,699.49
#20340  Farm Service Cooperative, computer repair	132.63
#20341  U.S. Postmaster, billing postage	131.92
#20342  Terri Abel, wages	1,143.24
#20343  Marye Bierbaum, intern wages	236.69
#20344  James Blum, wages	1,114.52
#20345  Dona Grooms, Treasurer wages	161.75
#20346  Margo Matthies, wages	1,038.41
#20347  Wayne Rush, wages	923.56
#20348  Judy Schrecengost, wages	469.22
#20349  Shannon Wood, wages	349.53
#20350  Terri Abel, wages	340.60
#20351  James Blum, wages	414.16
#20352  Wayne Rush, wages	352.94
#20353  Atlantic Motor Supply, dump truck repair	12.51
#20354  Avoca Building Material Center, spray paint; plumbing repairs	49.16
#20355  Banyon Data Systems, Inc., utilities support; backup storage	924.00
#20356  Walnut Boy Scouts, October park mowing	150.00
#20357  Brodart Co., DVD & book coverings	194.27
#20358  Cappel’s, antifreeze; lift station repair; tractor fuse & WD-40	51.48
#20359  Carley Drug Co., ship brochures & water samples	91.42
#20360  City of Atlantic, sewer testing	430.00
#20361  Counsel Office & Document, toner, copier maintenance	429.63
#20362  Dearborn National Life Ins. Co., employee insurance	667.66
#20363  GE Osmonics, Inc., EDR maintenance	4,709.50
#20364  Grainger, Jones Street lift station motor	834.00
#20365  Hallett Materials, ice control sand	470.90
#20366  Hawkins, Inc., water chemicals	437.83
#20367  Heiman Inc., repair of fire gear	802.95
#20368  Henningsen Construction, cold patch	538.75
#20369  IMWCA, workers comp audit premium	127.00
#20370  Ingram Library Services, books	255.57
#20371  Iowa One Call, One Call locates	23.40
#20372  I.P.E.R.S., withholdings	1,833.20
#20373  Jessica Newcomb, October cleaning	50.00
#20374  Kasperbauer Cleaners, Inc., cleaning floor mats	54.24
#20375  Kum & Go, fuel	501.63
#20376  Margo Matthies, mileage; craft supplies	27.78
#20377  Marye Bierbaum, mileage to tourism conference	8.40
#20378  Medivac-Harlan, ambulance mutual aid	450.00
#20379  Menards, Christmas lights; anti-freeze; street light repair	231.61
#20380  MidAmerican Energy Co., gas & electricity	2,741.56
#20381  Movie Licensing, annual movie site license	125.00
#20382  Municipal Supply, Inc., EDR repair	22.03
#20383  Orschelns, sump pump; heater; bleach	142.96
#20384  Quill, supplies	209.47
#20385  Salvo, Deren, Schenck, consults	720.00
#20386  Schildberg Construction, gravel	612.64
#20387  State Hygienic Lab, water testing	12.50
#20388  Tim Branan, building permit fees	40.00
#20389  U.S. Postmaster, postage	49.00
#20390  Utilities Service Group, televise sewer main	2,828.25
#20391  Verizon Wireless, cell phones	188.35
#20392  Walnut Bureau, publication	421.97
#20393  Walnut Telephone Co., telephone; Internet; fax	258.31
#325E    Internal Revenue Service, Federal withholdings	771.61
#326E    Internal Revenue Service, Social Security withholdings	1,617.57
#327E    Internal Revenue Service, Medicare withholdings	378.31
#328E    Employee Benefit Systems, insurance self-funding	1,552.11
#329E    Rolling Hills Bank & Trust, ACH fee	10.00
#330E    EMS Billing Services, Inc., ambulance billing	503.98
               Summary of October Disbursements:  General, 22,776.36; Mun. Ent., 2,341.28; Road Use Tax, 4,296.16; Trust & Agency, 6,328.70; Local Option Capital Improvements Fund, 1,136.00; Fire Department Bequeath Fund, 1,136.00; Water, 13,436.78; Customer Water Deposit, 100.00; Sewer, 1,787.37; TOTAL:  53,338.65.
               Summary of October Receipts:  General, 47,543.72; Mun. Ent., 26,500.00; Road Use Tax, 8,693.99; Trust & Agency, 39,748.50; Water, 12,274.21; Sewer, 4,932.87; Customer Water Deposit, 100.00; Local Option Capital Improvements Fund, 8,590.17; TIF, 30,340.17; Eagle Project Fund, 375.00; IPAIT Fire Account, .57; IPAIT Library Account, .34; TOTAL:  179,099.54.
               Meeting adjourned, 6:15 p.m.




_______________________________________    _____________________________________
  Gene Larsen                                                                Terri L. Abel
  Mayor                                                                          City Clerk

